Small Business Pension Start-up Credit Act of 1999

HR 1021

On June 7, 2001, President Bush signed into law the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001 (EGTRRA). In addition to reducing the marginal tax rates, the Act includes a significant number of changes that affect retirement plans. Most of these changes are favorable to both plan sponsors and individuals. In addition, many of the changes are either effective in 2002 or are phased-in beginning in 2002. 

Congress is aware that the costs associated with maintaining a qualified plan can be expensive, especially for smaller businesses. In order to encourage the establishment of plans by smaller business, the law provides two provisions that may reduce the start-up costs of establishing a qualified plan. First, if a plan covers at least one nonhighly compensated employee, a small employer (less than 100 employees) may receive a tax credit for its plan start-up costs. The employer has the option of taking the credit or deducting the start-up costs (as ordinary and necessary business expenses). The credit is 50% of these costs, with a maximum amount of $500 per year. After the first year the credit is claimed, it may be claimed again only in the following two years. 

The second incentive offered to small employers (less than 100 employees) is an exemption from IRS user fees for determination letters that are requested within the first five years of a plan. A determination letter is a ruling from the IRS that a particular plan satisfies certain qualification requirements. In some cases it is recommended, or even required, that a determination letter be obtained. In those situations, the IRS user fee can generally range from $125 to $1,250 depending upon the type of plan and some of the issues the IRS is requested to rule on.

Download IRS Form 8881
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